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Clubs 
We are currently allocating club places for the summer term. 
Please log on to Parent Pay in order to sign up for any of the 
host of activities available. Please sign in promptly to avoid dis-
appointment as places are allocated on a first come first served 
basis.  

 
Kids’ City 

Kids’ City will offer - to all Jubilee parents - a discounted After 
School Club rate for the summer term. See prices below.  
Please Note: to redeem discount parent will need to input fol-
lowing Promo Code at checkout:JUBPIC109          
 
Prices: Summer Term Discounted Rate: £12.50 per session 
(instead of £14.50) 
 

Free Volunteering Training 
Learning Unlimited will be offering free volunteering training at 
Jubilee every Tuesday from 1.00pm-3.00pm 30th April until 4th 
June 2019. As part of the training participants will receive a 
free DBS check, have the opportunity to enhance their CV and 
will acquire the skills to provide literacy support to a wide 
range of adults and a greater understanding of the literacy 
needs in your local area . 
 

Fundraising  
Many thanks to the parents group for raising £235 pounds with 
their latest cake sale. The money will go towards the purchas-
ing of additional playground equipment for our EYFS. 
 
Many thanks also to those parents who contributed to Comic 
Relief. Many of our pupils wore something red and as a result 
the school raised £253! 
 

Attendance  
Congratulations to 4JR who won the attendance award for this 
term and to 4CH and 5TL who share the award for best punctu-
ality. All 3 classes will receive vouchers to be spent on games 
and activities for their classrooms.  

Sport at Jubilee  
 

The boys football team performed extremely well at the Lam-
beth School Games tournament. They won 9 out of ten matches 
played and were exceedingly unlucky not to reach the finals. 
(Due to time constraints there were no semi-finals and another 
team went through to the final ahead of us on goal difference.) 
The boys also finished the Lambeth League strongly signing off 
with a 7:nil defeat of St Saviours and a 6:2 victory over Arch-
bishop Sumner. They have performed really well in their first 
season playing in the Lambeth League for many years and fin-
ished 5th having played 19, won 14, drawn 1 and lost 4. Con-
gratulations to Wilfred Moate who was named our player of the 
season and Kachief Muhammed who was named most improved 
player.  

 
Our girls team also participated in a friendly training and match 
play session at the Black Prince Leisure Centre with other 
schools in the Brixton Learning Collaborative Cluster.  They are 
very much looking forward to playing in a league competition 
with these teams after the Easter break! 

Science Week 

We had a great time during Science week at Jubilee. All 

classes had the opportunity to learn about the lives of 

some of the world’s most significant scientists and con-

ducted a wide range of scientific experiments in their 

classrooms.  

All classes greatly enjoyed an immersive experience on 

the Tuesday where Jubilee’s small hall was turned into a 

planetarium for the day. Many thanks to the Parents’ 

Group for funding this. It was an incredible opportunity 

to have the wonders of the night sky explained to us by 

a real astronomer and was an experience many of our 

children will not forget. 

Pupils from Years 3 and 4  had great fun investigating 

the disappearance of a dog and working out 'who-dunnit' 

from the forensic clues at a Forensic Science event run 

by the Windmill Cluster and hosted at St Judes Primary 

School. 

Selected students from across KS2 represented Jubilee 

at Science Explosion, a science fair also run by the 

Windmill Cluster and hosted by Richard Atkins. Our 

group demonstrated the journey of plastic.  

Music at Jubilee 
 

As the spring term has drawn to a close we  have been 
treated to a host of musical performances here at     
Jubilee. 
 
The Infant Choir and Year 5CC both performed at the 
Royal Festival Hall as part of the Lambeth Music Festival 
with the infant choir representing Jubilee in the infant 
concert and 5CC representing Jubilee in the Junior Sing-
ing Concert. It is always incredible to be a part of mass 
choirs made up of children from across Lambeth per-
forming together in front of hundreds of people in a 
world class musical venue. It was lovely to have so many 
families join us at the Festival Hall for the event. 
 
Our LMM Years 3 and 4 violinists performed in front of 
their parents and pupils from Years 1 and 2 here at Jubi-
lee. It is always so impressive to see how far the pupils 
progress over the course of a term and once again this 
event was very well attended.  
 
Our older pupils who take Suzuki violin lessons also 
treated us to a concert and once more the progress 
these pupils have mad was very impressive.  
 
Year 3 and 4 shared their Samba skills with the rest of 
the school in their first concert of the year. They are 
looking forward to putting on another show at the end of 
the summer term.  
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Bake Off 
 
Pupils in Year 4 recently took part in a new Windmill 
Cluster Event – our very own version of Bake Off. After 
all pupils in Year 4 got the opportunity to bake and dec-
orate cup cakes, 4 pupils were selected to represent 
Jubilee in the second round of the competition at Trinity 
where they baked off against pupils from Year 4. From 
there two of our students, Malakai and Alex, were     
selected to take part in the Bake Off final.  
 
For the final they were tasked with baking and decorat-
ing a Victoria Sponge Cake. They worked extremely well 
as a pair and (much like their cake mixture) rose to the 
occasion by coming in first place and claiming the inau-
gural Cluster Bake Off Trophy. Well done to both pupils 
and to all who took part in the competition. We are very 
much looking forward to this becoming a staple part of 
our Cluster diet in years to come and to producing many 
more culinary delights in the future. 

 

Children’s Centre 
 

Due to internal building works scheduled to take place in 
the Children Centre, Jubilee CC will be closed for refur-
bishments from 10th April 2019 where all CC staff and 
some sessions will move over to Effra @ Brockwell Park 
One O’clock Club. Please pop in and Pick up our Easter 
Holiday Timetable for more information.   
 

Trips and Visits 

Year 5 Into University  

Both Year 5 classes have attended brilliant activity days with 

Into University, a fabulous charity which aims to show children 

all of the things that university has to offer.  

Year 3  Natural History Museum 

Year 3 had a fantastic day. The children loved exploring the 

dinosaur and fossil exhibits, spotting familiar skeletons, ammo-

nites, footprints and even a giant Tyrannosaurus Rex! They also 

enjoyed exploring the animal exhibits in the afternoon and us-

ing their learning to identify bones, vertebrates and inverte-

brates.  

Year 2 Visit to Kew Gardens 

This visit was linked to their Science work on plants and their 

literacy text The Great Kapok Tree. It was a wonderful trip 

with particular highlights including seeing the vast array of 

tropical plants within Kew’s spectacular Temperate House, the 

Tree Top Walk Way and enjoying the wide open spaces of the 

park. 

Reception Farm Visit   

Reception took their first trip out of school on a bus. They en-

joyed the journey and loved seeing all of the animals at Crystal 

Palace Farm and are very much looking forward to trips even 

further afield in the future!  

Aim High Event  

Selected pupils from Years 2,3,4 and 5 attended the Aim High 

Event at Stockwell primary School. The children heard from 

and interacted with professionals from the fields of education, 

law, medicine and IT and gained fantastic insights into these 

careers. They left feeling very inspired. 

Eat Them to Defeat Them  

All classes in Years 3,4,5 and 6 had the opportunity to make 

veggie Samosas with Cook School Club. It was a fantastic op-

portunity to learn healthy eating cooking skills and we are 

looking forward to taking part in many more cooking challenges 

in the future as Lambeth have kindly offered to loan us the 

ovens we used on the day on a long term basis!  

Star Achievers of the Term   

Huge congratulations to the following pupils who have been awarded Star Achiever of the Term awards.  

EYE: Victoria and Maida. EMC: Chloe and David. 1SY: Lazeekqua and Efosa. 1AM: Splendeur and Tise. 2PB: Sammy and 

Omari  2LB: Adams and Jessica.  3RJ: Yendi and Joshua. 3MG: Ihsan and Lara. 4CH: Shayla and Zeus. 4JR: Amira and Alex. 

5CC: Jevel and Justyna. 5TL: Pedro and Lassane. 6KS: Ben and Kyra. 6LL: Kaden and Daniel Quezada. 

Gardening Award 

 
I am pleased to announce that our school gardening has  
received their RHS Level 4 School Gardening award. In 
order to achieve this award we have demonstrated that 
we can: use tools like a professional gardener to dig, 
rake and sow, we know how to protect our plants 
against the weather, pests and diseases, we know how 
to use the produce from our garden and that we raise 
funds to buy seeds, plants and equipment for our gar-

den.  

We are very pleased with the work we have done so 
far and are very much looking forward to earning  

Level 5 (the Highest Level) in the near future. 

 


